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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on March 5, 2014. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, and Dennis Norton.  Dick Olson was absent.  Staff present: City Administrator, Kim Downs; City Engineer, John Bender; City Attorney, Mark Parmenter; Parks and Recreation Director, Kelly Friedl; Admin. Assist/IT, Stacy Schryba-Mead; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage, and Police Chief, Dennis Marks.  Guests Present: Mike Dufoe of Hall and Hall Engineers and Daniel Hoffmann.
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the amended agenda removing Item #’s H14 Possible Closed Session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the purchase of particular real estate & H15 Discussion/Possible Action regarding the purchase of particular real estate, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.

Dennis Norton moved the approval of the following consent agenda items: Approval of bills; Regular Meeting Minutes January 22, 2014 and February 5, 2014; Receive & File Minutes of Boards/Commissions/Committees: Board of Adjustment  February 10, 2014 and Water Board February 18, 2014; City Engineer’s Report; City Administrator’s Report, & Mayor’s Report, second by Bob Wheeler.  Motion carried.
Report from Council Members / Mayor / City Administrator

Council Member, Marty Bruns stated he was very impressed with the Library Design Charrette.  Bruns said, “They did a great job.”
Council Member, Dennis Norton made mention of the letter included in the packet from Kraig Paulsen praising the Hiawatha Public Works Department for their service to the community.  Norton gave kudos to the Public Works Department for doing such a good job.

City Administrator, Kim Downs updated council on the meeting the Mayor and Downs had with Dee Baird.  Downs said the discussion focused on business visits and how to reach the retail part of Hiawatha.  Downs mentioned Hiawatha businesses are currently featured in newsletter articles and staff is looking into a few other things to help retain those businesses.
PUBLIC HEARING – to Consider Resolution Adopting the Proposed FY 2014-2015 Budget 

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider adopting the proposed FY 2014-2015 Budget at 5:32P.M. 

There were no written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 5:33 P.M.

The final proposed budget for FY July 1, 2014 through June 30, 2015 contains the following revenues and expenditures:

	
	Budget FY 2015
	Re-Estimated FY 2014

	Revenues & Other Financing Sources: Net Current Property Taxes
	5,193,229
	5,261,362

	Total Revenues and Other Sources
	18,217,467
	17,538,145

	Expenditures & Other Financing Uses: Total Government Activities Expenditures
	13,340,174
	16,750,780

	Total all Expenditures
	15,553,864
	17,575,985

	Transfers Out
	3,303,655
	2,623,124

	Total all Expenditures/Transfers Out
	(640,052)
	(2,660,964)

	Excess Revenues & Other Sources Over (Under) Expenditures/Transfers Out
	(640,052)
	(2,660,964)

	Beginning Fund Balance July 1
	8,404,527
	11,065,491

	Ending Fund Balance June 30
	7,764,475
	8,404,527


Council Member, Marty Bruns stated, “the budget reflects a quarter of a million hit and there is no way to avoid it.”

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #14-028 approving the adoption of the FY2014-2015 Budget, second by Dennis Norton.  
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-028 approved. 

Not to Exceed $2,000,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A for Essential Corporate Purposes - Fixing a Date (March 19, 2014 @ 5:30 P.M.) for a Meeting on the Proposition to Issue and Providing for Publication of Notice Thereof

The issuance of Not to Exceed $2,000,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A is for essential corporate purposes of the City of Hiawatha in order to provide funds to pay costs of:

the opening, widening, extending, grading, and draining of the right-of-way of streets, avenues, alleys, public grounds, and market places; the construction, reconstruction, and repairing of street and bridge improvements; the acquisition, installation, and repair of traffic control devices; and the acquisition of real estate needed for any of the foregoing purposes; the equipping of the police department; and the acquisition, construction, reconstruction, extension, improvement, and equipping of works and facilities useful for the collection, treatment, and disposal of sewage and industrial waste in a sanitary manner, for the collection and disposal of solid waste, and for the collection and disposal of surface waters and streams.

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-029 fixing a date of (March 19, 2014 @ 5:30 P.M.) for a meeting on the proposition to issue Not to Exceed $2,000,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A for Essential Corporate Purposes & providing for publication of notice thereof, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-029 approved. 

Not to Exceed $1,000,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A for Urban Renewal Purposes - Fixing a Date of (March 19, 2014 @ 5:30 P.M.) for a Meeting on the Proposition to Issue and Providing for Publication of Notice Thereof

The purpose of the issuance of not to exceed $1,000,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A, is to provide funds to pay costs of aiding in the planning, undertaking and carrying out of urban renewal projects, including the Loggerhead Road, Emmons Street Bridge, 14th Avenue and the Town Center intersection projects.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-030 fixing a date of (March 19, 2014 @ 5:30 P.M.) for a meeting on the proposition to issue Not to Exceed $1,000,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A for Urban Renewal Purposes & providing for publication of notice thereof, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-030 approved. 

Not to Exceed $150,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A for General Corporate Purposes – Fixing a Date (March 19, 2014 @ 5:30 P.M.) for a Meeting on the Proposition to Issue and Providing for Publication of Notice Thereof

The purpose of the issuance of not to exceed $150,000 of General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A, the proceeds of which bonds will be used to provide funds to pay costs of: 

the acquisition, construction, reconstruction, enlargement, improvement, and equipping of the city hall including buildings to be used for any combination of the foregoing purposes, and the acquisition of real estate therefore; and the acquisition, construction, reconstruction, enlargement, improvement, and equipping of the city library including buildings to be used for any combination of the foregoing purposes, and the acquisition of real estate therefore.

Denny Norton presented RESOLUTION #14-031 fixing a date (Marty 19, 2014 @ 5:30 P.M.) for a meeting on the proposition to issue Not to Exceed $150,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A for General Corporate Purposes & providing for publication of notice thereof, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-031 approved. 

Approving an Engagement Agreement to Disclose and Memorialize the Terms and Conditions for Services Provided by Ahlers and Cooney, P.C. (Bond Counsel) to the City of Hiawatha in Connection with the Issuance of Bonds, Notes and Other Obligations, and Further Authorizing the Mayor to Sign the Agreement on Behalf of the City

The purpose of the Engagement Agreement is to disclose and memorialize the terms and conditions for services provided by Ahlers & Cooney, P.C. (Bond Counsel) to the City of Hiawatha (the Issuer) in connection with the issuance of bonds, notes & other obligations (Bonds).

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-032 approving an Engagement Agreement to disclose and memorialize the terms and conditions for services provided by Ahlers & Cooney, P.C. (Bond Counsel) to the City of Hiawatha in connection with the issuance of bonds, notes & other obligations, & further authorizing the Mayor to sign the agreement on behalf of the City, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-032 approved. 

Setting a Public Hearing Date (March 19, 2014 @ 5:30 p.m.) to Consider Amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 165 Unified Development Code §165.12 Applicability, §165.13 Interpretation of Regulations, §165.23 Supplemental Yard Regulations, and §165.66 Planned Unit Development (PUD) Overlay District Requirements, to Correct Scrivener’s Errors in Section Number References
The proposed amendments to Code of Ordinances Chapter 165 Unified Development Code (UDC) were discovered by Iowa Codification while working on codifying the UDC.  While formatting the chapter to match the rest of the City Code, Iowa Codification found there were several section numbers listed in §165.12 Applicability, §165.13 Interpretation of Regulations, §165.23 Supplemental Yard Regulations, and §165.66 Planned Unit Development (PUD) Overlay District Requirements, that were not referenced back to the correct section number.

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-033 setting a public hearing date (March 19, 2013 @ 5:30 p.m.) to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 165 Unified Development Code §165.12 Applicability, §165.13 Interpretation of Regulations, §165.23 Supplemental Yard Regulations, & §165.66 Planned Unit Development (PUD) Overlay District Requirements, to correct Scrivener’s errors in section number references, second by Dennis Norton. 

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-033 approved. 

Request for a Dumpster Enclosure Deferment for Crilley Law Firm Located at 320 Miller Road 

On January 10, 2014, Fern Enterprises, LLC (Crilley Law Firm) located at 320 Miller Road, submitted a variance request to the city for a dumpster enclosure deferment required by City Code Chapter 106 Resource Recovery and Refuse Disposal.

City Administrator, Kim Downs provided the following information in her letter included in the packet:

City Code Chapter 106.06 (1) Enclosure Requirement states that “All multi-family, office, commercial, civic and institutional land use approved after July 1, 2009 which use garbage dumpsters shall provide enclosure and/or screening of trash and recycling, cardboard, grease and similar service or support containers meeting the requirements of section 106.06.  Enclosures are not required for single family residential use.  The location and design of each enclosure shall be shown on the site plan and approved prior to issuance of structural building permits.  All existing land uses listed above shall be required to install the dumpster enclosures if they have been declared a repeat violator by the City Council.”  Section 106.06 further sets the guidelines for construction and appearance of enclosures.
The variance request from Fern Enterprises, LLC contains the following information:  the dumpster enclosure will cause financial hardship because it is still recovering from the 2008 flood.  It creates minimal trash due to the size and usage of the building and it has never had a dumpster.  The law firm either shreds their paper or files it in storage.  The firm was not required to have a dumpster enclosure when the building was constructed in 2009 and the new addition generates no trash, and has no need for a dumpster.

When Council approved the amendment to Chapter 106 in May 2009, it was council’s intent to require the retrofit for all commercial properties requiring the installation of dumpster enclosures.  It was decided that dumpster enclosures would be mandatory for any new construction or new additions on existing properties after July 1, 2009.  Furthermore, if a property that existed before July 1, 2009, did not have dumpster enclosure but had been cited for having windblown garbage, the property owner could be ordered to build a dumpster enclosure.  Council’s goal with requiring dumpster enclosures was to prevent windblown garbage throughout the city.

End of memo summary.

Christine Crilley, of Fern Enterprises, LLC (Crilley Law Firm) located at 320 Miller Road, spoke on behalf of the dumpster enclosure deferment request.  Below is a summary of the discussion Crilley held with council and city staff:
Christine Crilley explained she built the building in Hiawatha in 2009 and then added on to the building later.  The building is 800 square feet and she is the only tenant in the building and does not plan to have another tenant in the building in the future.  The office currently has no dumpster and there is no trash outside at all.

Mrs. Crilley said she takes the minimal personal garbage to her home where she pays to have it picked up by the County.  Crilley explained she would have to take out two (2) or three (3) trees to put in a dumpster enclosure and she doesn’t want to do that.

Crilley stated the neighbors support her in not wanting the dumpster enclosure and to keep the trees.  Crilley said she planted pine trees to the rear of the property and had no intentions of having a dumpster because it is an eyesore.
Council Member, Bob Rampulla asked if Crilley had hard surface to the north or south.  Crilley answered to the north; there is an acre of land divided in half with a soft spot on one and the building on the other.

Council Member, Bob Rampulla stated a truck would have to get back behind the building to get to the dumpster.

Crilley said there is a natural drainage area to the rear and Dick Ransom of Hall and Hall Engineers advised Crilley to ask for a dumpster enclosure deferment.

Council Member, Dennis Norton commented it appears the city denied this practice in the past.

Crilley stated the City Code section only requires the enclosure if there is a dumpster and there is not one.

City Attorney, Mark Parmenter explained a dumpster could include a yardy and a 30 gallon dumpster to haul garbage.  Parmenter made reference to the pictures placed on the dais showing two different garbage cans located outside of the law firm.

Crilley stated the garbage cans contained bird food and they were kept outside because they grow moss if kept indoors.  Crilley continued to state the birds were frozen out with the winter and the garbage cans are no longer there.

Council Member, Bob Rampulla asked if the building was built in 2009.  Crilley stated it was built in 2009 after the flood.  Crilley explained the addition was added in the summer for extra conference rooms to accommodate people participating in mediation that did not want to be in the same room together.   Crilley said her property no longer looks like the pictures that were taken during the middle of construction.
Bob Rampulla questioned if the containers shown in the pictures fit with the City Code regulations.

City Attorney, Mark Parmenter stated it could be any type of garbage receptacle.

Crilley reiterated the items were only there during construction to hold bird food and they no longer exist.  Crilley said Dick Ransom asked about the container at the time; the site plan shows where the dumpster would be located if required.

Council Member, Marty Bruns stated if there is no trash outside of the building and no dumpster, then the deferment is warranted.

Council Member, Bob Rampulla added Neighbor Insurance was denied a deferment for a dumpster enclosure because they already had a dumpster on the property.

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-034 approving a request for an enclosed dumpster deferment as submitted by Christine Crilley, owner of Fern Enterprises, LLC (Crilley Law Firm) for the property located at 320 Miller Road, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-034 approved. 

Construction of a Bandshell Pavilion at Guthridge Park

On January 14, 2014, the Parks and Recreation Commission approved Commander Buildings of Monticello and general contractor Superior Steal and Concrete Construction of Scotch Grove, to construct a new multi-purpose Bandshell/Pavilion in Guthridge Park at the end of April/beginning of May 2014.
The purpose of the new Bandshell/Pavilion is to take the place of the Bandwagon currently rented at a cost of $450, from the City of Cedar Rapids, to hold the concerts in the park.
Commander Buildings provided structure plans along with footing and foundation plans from Superior Steal and Concrete Construction.  Both plans are stamped by a professional engineer.  STS Solutions, LLC prepared the site plan for the Bandshell/Pavilion including water runoff, drainage and making sure the entry and cement landings are ADA compliant.  STS Solutions and the Hiawatha Community Development Department incorporated 36” wide landings with a 7” drop landing to eliminate guardrails and additional expenses.

On February 24, 2014, the Planning and Zoning Commission approved the site plans for the new Bandshell/Pavilion with a recommendation to City Council for approval of construction.

The cost for the building and general contracting is in the amount of $76,430.00 including the entire construction of the building. $75,000 was previously budgeted in the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) in Local Option Sales and Service (LOSST) dollars, including $25,000 for FY2014 and $50,000 for FY2015.

The total cost for the building and general contracting in the amount of $76,430.00 exceeds the available LOSST funding by $1,430.

Along with the approval for the construction of a new Bandshell/Pavilion in Guthridge Park, Parks and Recreation Director, Kelly Friedl requested approval of additional funding in the amount of $1,430 for the remaining costs of construction including two landings not reflected on the initial bid.

Council Member, Marty Bruns clarified the approval has to include additional funding in the amount of $1,430.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-035 approving the construction of a Bandshell Pavilion in Guthridge Park at the end of 4/14, constructed by Commander Buildings of Monticello and Superior Steal and Concrete Construction of Scotch Grove, and further authorize additional funding available in LOSST dollars in the amount of $1,430 to complete the project, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-035 approved. 

Police Department Golf Outing Fundraiser with all Proceeds Strictly for the K-9 program

The first annual golf outing fundraiser to benefit the Police Department K9 program was held at Hunters Ridge Golf Course in August 2013.  The event was well attended and resulted in net proceeds to the K9 program.
Police Chief, Dennis Marks requested council authorization in holding the second annual golf outing fundraiser to benefit the Police Department K9 program on August 10, 2014 at Hunters Ridge Golf Course.

Council Member, Marty Bruns stated, “This is a good program and I like the idea of maintain the K9 program.”

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-036 authorizing the Police Department to hold a golf outing fundraising event on 8/10/14 at Hunter’s Ridge Golf Course in order to raise funds for the K-9 Unit, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-036 approved. 

Payment to the Water Department for a Water Tower Maintenance Program in the Amount of $80,000 for the FY 2014 Installment, and Quarterly Payments of $20,000 for FY 2015-2018

On October 16, 2013, City Council approved the FY 2014-2018 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) in Local Option Sales and Service (LOSST) Tax dollars which includes $80,000 per year for five years payable to the Water Department for the water tower maintenance program.

The Hiawatha Water Department submitted a request for payment from the City for the water tower maintenance program with the following payment schedule:
· Payment of $80,000 immediately for the FY2014 installment.

· Quarterly payments of $20,000 payable on July 1, October 1, January 1, and April 1 of each fiscal year for FY2015-2018.

Council Member, Marty Bruns stated, “This is what we told the Water Department we would do.”

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-037 authorizing immediate payment to the Hiawatha Water Department for a water tower maintenance program in the amount of $80,000 for the FY14 installment and quarterly payments in the amount of $20,000 payable on July 1, October 1, January 1, and April 1 for FY2015-2018, utilizing available funding in LOSST funds budgeted in the FY2014-2018 CIP, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-037 approved. 

RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road - Change Order #1 with an Increase in Contract Amount with Ricklefs Excavating Ltd.
Mike Dufoe of Hall and Hall Engineers reviewed and recommended Change Order #1 for the FY2013 RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road.  

Change Order #1 adjusts quantities for trail pavement and commercial entrance pavement and increases the original contract amount of $1,919,497.80 by $56,108, equaling a revised contract amount of $1,975,605.80.

Mike Dufoe prepared a letter for the council packet containing the following information:

In spring 2013, after the bids were received, it was brought to city staff attention that the bid quantities for trail pavement and commercial drive pavement did not add up correctly.  Though accounted for correctly in the different division breakdown and budget, they did not get transferred to the total bid quantities in the construction contract.

End of memo summary.

Council Member, Bob Wheeler questioned the reason for the increase to the contract.
City Engineer, John Bender explained the contract was let with standard procedures but there was a quantity of trail north of Boyson trail that was not added to the quantities and was not in the bidding contract; no contractors saw it.
Council Member, Bob Rampulla said when he first read the documents in the packet he thought it was an accounting error but discovered that was not the case, it was human error.

Mike Dufoe of Hall and Hall Engineers explained the work was north of Boyson trail and pavements didn’t get added in to the spreadsheet correctly.  Dufoe said it was his fault.  Dufoe continued to explain it was included in the budget and was under the cost estimate in the actual contract.  Dufoe said the work north of Boyson has not been paid for yet.

City Administrator, Kim Downs stated the cost was in the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) and the bid letting was held in early February.  Downs said Hall and Hall acknowledged the mistake toward the first of March; they gave calculations and the City bonded so the funds would be there.

Council Member, Bob Rampulla asked Dufoe what city staff he talked to about the mistake.  Dufoe answered Kim Downs and John Bender were made aware.

Council Member, Bob Rampulla said council did not approve the change in contract and these types of items should come back to council.  Rampulla continued to state, “A mistake is a mistake; I understand things happen during construction.”

Council Member, Marty Bruns stated Hall and Hall received approval to authorize the work so that puts the city “on the hook.”  Bruns said the city needs a policy.

Council Member, Bob Rampulla said the cost should have been in the bid process and it is not the City’s fault either.

City Administrator, Kim Downs stated increase should have come back as a change order earlier.
Council Member, Marty Bruns added the City is on the hook with the money.

Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #14-038 approving Change Order #1 for the RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road form CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road Project with an increase in contract amount of $56,108 resulting in a revised total project contract amount of $1,975,605.80, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton
NAYS: Bob Wheeler
ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-038 approved. 

RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road - Pay Estimate #9 for Payment of Completed Contract Work to Ricklefs Excavating Ltd.

Mike Dufoe of Hall and Hall Engineers reviewed and recommended approval of Pay Estimate #9 for the FY 2013 RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road with a payment amount of $355,382.20 to Ricklefs Excavating Ltd. of Anamosa.  

Payment is for miscellaneous quantities that were measured and verified by the City inspector.
Original contract amount: 
$1,919,497.80
Change Orders #1

$     56,108.00
Revised contract amount: 
$1,975,605.80
Payments made to date:

$1,273,807.96

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #14-039 approving application for Pay Estimate #9 for the RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street & North of Boyson Road Project FY13 and direct City Clerk to make payment to Ricklefs Excavating, Ltd. of Anamosa in the amount of $355,382.20, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-039 approved. 

Landscape Maintenance 2014 –Center Point Road and North Center Point Road, North 18th Avenue, and Boyson Road

City Staff published notice of bids for landscape maintenance for the 2014 season on February 15, 2014, and sent out requests for proposals to five qualified companies.
The location of work is as follows:

Both sides of Center Point Road from Blairs Ferry road to Willman Street, the center median on Center Point Road, the sidewalk on Blairs Ferry Road along the cemetery, both sides of North Center Point Road from the railroad tracks to Fisher Street, the center median on Boyson Road from North Center Point Road to Hawkeye Drive, four corners at Boyson Road and North Center Point Road, four corners of Willman Street and Center Point Road, two corners of Dina Court and North Center Point Road, two corners of Stamy Road and North Center Point Road, island on Robins Road and Center Point Road, two traffic circles on North 18th Avenue, and island on Boyson Road in front of 1770 Boyson Road.

Scope of work:

Weekly maintenance of beds, light pruning of shrubs for aesthetic, thinning out plants as needed, removal of debris embedded in the juniper bushes, removal of paper and various litter, manual removal or spraying of weeds, deadheading of perennial flowers, troubleshooting, identifying dead or dying shrubs for removal, identifying problems with the irrigation system, and identifying pest and fungal problems.
Billing instructions:

Billing hours not to exceed 15 hours of maintenance performed each week for the month of April and October and beginning May 1 through September 2014.  Maintenance hours will not exceed 12 hours per week.  The contract will include the option to renew in 2015 and 2016.

After receiving and reviewing the four (4) proposals received, Public Works Superintendent Rod Jasa recommended the lowest most responsive responsible bid of Ultra Lawn of Hiawatha at a cost of $39.00 per hour.  In his letter provided in the council packet, Jasa noted Ultra Lawn has done the City’s landscape maintenance for the last several years and they have done a good job.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #14-040 authorizing the execution of a contract for landscape maintenance for city landscaping beds during the months of April through October 2014, with Ultra Lawn of Hiawatha at an hourly rate of $39, with option to renew for 2015 and 2016, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-040 approved. 

Printer/Copier replacement on upper level of City Hall and Fire Station

The Lanier multi-function black and white copier on the upper level of city hall was scheduled for replacement in February 2013.  City staff has been making support calls to make repairs to the machine on almost a weekly basis.
On December 4, 2013, City Council passed Resolution #13-293 authorizing city staff to proceed with the solicitation of requests for proposals for the replacement of one (1) existing laser multi-function unit B/W printer/copier on the upper level of city hall as per the five (5) year replacement schedule for the equipment.

After receiving and reviewing proposals from 11 qualified companies, city staff recommended the purchase of a replacement printer/copier as follows:
	Company
	Equipment
	Total Cost

	Marco of Hiawatha
	Konica Bizhub C454E Color MFP
	$7,510.12 per unit


Part of the bid documents included pricing for a second printer for the Fire Department.  The Fire Department requested the purchase of an identical unit at a cost of $7,510.12.

Funding for the purchase of a replacement printer/copier for the upper level of city hall is available in the City Hall Technology Fund.  Funding for the fire station unit is available in the Fire Department Operating Budget.

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-041 authorizing city staff to proceed with the purchase of 1 Konica color printer/copier unit for the upper level of City Hall at a total cost of $7,510.12, utilizing available funding in the City Hall Technology Fund, & further authorize the Fire Department purchase of 1 identical unit at a total cost of $7,510.12, utilizing available funding in the Fire Department Operating Budget, with Marco of Hiawatha, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #14-041 approved. 

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:02 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler. Motion carried. 

____________________________
                                                                                                
Tom Theis, Mayor 


            
ATTEST: 
_____________________________ 
Kelly Kornegor, City Clerk                                          
